From: Chambers - Catanzariti VP **Sent:** Friday, 24 March 2017 2:31 PM

To: AMOD

Subject: FW: AM2016/31 - 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - Nurses Award & Health

Professionals & Support Services Award

Dear Ms Fisher,

Thank you for your email.

The Full Bench has considered your request and has decided to grant an extension to allow parties to file reply submissions by **Friday**, **12 May 2017**.

Kind regards

Josh Martin

Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM

Fair Work Commission

Tel: (02) 9308 1966

chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 10, 80 William Street East Sydney NSW 2011

www.fwc.gov.au

From: Lucy Fisher [mailto:lucyf@phaq.org]
Sent: Friday, 24 March 2017 12:47 PM

To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP

Subject: AM2016/31 - 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - Nurses Award & Health Professionals &

Support Services Award

Dear Vice President Catanzariti,

Further to Directions relating to the *Nurses Award* and the *Health Professionals and Support Services Award* issued on 23 November 2016, parties seeking to vary either award were granted an extension from 3 March 2017 to 17 March 2017 in which to file their submissions, any witness evidence and/or documentary material.

At the mention held on 7th March 2017 to discuss the programming of the hearings relating to these awards, it was queried whether parties opposing the variations may be permitted to have a similar 2 week extension in which to file their reply submissions, so that the period of time in which to respond would remain the same as the original Directions and not be truncated. There was a verbal indication that as the hearings were not commencing until the final quarter of the year, an extension to Friday 12 May 2017 would be acceptable, however to date, there has been no written confirmation.

On behalf of PHIEA and other parties seeking to respond, I would respectfully request that the date for filing reply submissions be extended from 28th April 2017 to Friday 12 May 2017.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Kind regards

Lucy Fisher

On behalf of Private Hospital Industry Employer Associations (PHIEA)